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Parent Teacher Interviews 
Thanks to all parents and students who were able to come to Parent Teacher Interviews on Monday. This was the 
first Parent Teacher Interview session we have been able to hold for more than 12 months and it was good to be 
able to build, re-establish or strengthen some face-to-face connections.  If you were unable to make the interviews 
but would like to catch up with staff, please contact the General Office at the start of next Term to book a time 
with teachers at a time that suits. 
 
Attendance and the SMS system 
As we have mentioned before, there is a major focus on student attendance from the Department of Education this 
year.  We would all be aware of the attendance slogans and programs such as “It’s not O.K. to be away,” and the 
very clear message they are sending.  Clearly, non-attendance at school has a detrimental effect on student out-
comes and also effects social development and interaction with peers.  It is for these reasons that students cannot 
afford to be “taking a day off school”.  This includes days such as sports days and class excursions – these all 
count toward attendance.  We are all aware that there are times when students must miss school due to illness or 
medical appointments, and we are not suggesting that these should not occur.  There are, however, many students 
who just simply do not come to school for reasons such as, “It’s my birthday,” “I don’t feel like going today,” or 
“I’m going shopping”.  These are the absences that we need to eliminate across the board. 
We will be continuing with our use of the SMS system which is based on our Compass system.  I would encour-
age all families to report absences for appointments or illness prior to the day which, if entered directly into Com-
pass, this will stop the absence messages being sent.  
 
Sports Uniform – PE classes 
As mentioned last week, students in Years 7 to 10, and students in Years 11 and 12 undertaking PE classes, will 
be required to be in the green sports top.  If they do not have one, we will provide one for the short term during 
each class.  There is a good supply of the sports shirts at Ram-
jac. 
 
Gnurad-Gundidj visit 
Last Friday, Dr Calvin Taylor and I visited Demi Leach and 
Adella Burr at the Gnurad-Gundidj campus of the School for 
Student Leadership.  There is no doubt that the girls have had 
the opportunity to work and develop their leadership and com-
munication skills.  It is clear that the girls have had a great time 
and have very mixed feelings about leaving the campus today.  
All school groups made a presentation around their Community 
Leadership Project and I look forward to the girls coming back 
to school next term and sharing their experiences with the stu-
dent body.  
 
Grant money for students in Sports 
Last year the College was notified that it would be receiving a $13,600 boost in funding to help students partake 
in extracurricular sports or recreational opportunities.  As a College, we have determined that we will be looking 
at supporting students to get back into sporting endeavours through our local sporting clubs and providers.  This 
will mean that students will be able to access a $100 subsidy to help with their registration or uniform/equipment 
for their chosen sport.  This will be negotiated through the sporting clubs and providers over the next few weeks.  
Each student would only be able to access the grant once to ensure that everyone can access the funds. 
We believe this is an exciting opportunity to help both our students and our local community. 
 
House Athletics 
At the time of writing this, the sports had not been completed.  A full report will appear in next Term’s newsletter.   
 
Easter Break 
I would like to wish everyone a very safe and Happy Easter.  We have just completed the longest Term in more 
than 12 months and I am sure everyone is looking forward to the break – and what wonderful weather we have in 
store for the next few days. 
Tony Hand 
Principal  



MYLNS Science 

This term in Science the students have been studying ‘Elements’.  They have 

been studying the first 10 elements in the Periodic Table and completing a num-

ber of practical investigations identifying different properties of atoms.  The pic-

tures below show the students doing flame tests on a variety of different ele-

mental salts. 
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The students in Hands on Learning have 

been working on their own learning space 

for a few months. It is an ongoing project, 

however, it is nice to see it coming together. 

Here are some action shots of Kynan, 

Blayne, Harrison and Kaden completing 

some of the plastering and sanding of a wall 

they have put up in preparation to paint. 

They all watched an instructional video and 

then were given instructions from Mr. Burke 

to assist in their learning. The boys did a re-

ally good job and we are excited for it to be 

finished in the coming months! 
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Firearms Safety Course 

Over three separate nights, a total of twenty-two students and three teachers undertook their firearms safety 
course in the newly refurbished Conference Room. The course focused on learning the ten main firearms 
safety rules so that people can apply for the junior firearms permit or firearms permit and be safe. The night 
involved many scenarios of what not to do with guns, a safe gun handling instructional video and a Power-
Point Presentation. At the end of the night the teachers and students newly found knowledge was put to the 
test with an exam.  This exam was 30 questions and participants could only make two errors. Even with this 
pressure students and teachers did really well with all walking away with a pass. A big thanks to Craig  
Pickthall and Bruce Hando for taking the evening.  
 
Once students are successful in applying for their gun licence they are eligible to participate in down the line 
and field and games school shooting events. The next school shooting event is the North West Zone down the 
line shoot at Mildura on the 19th of August. More information will be given out regarding the shoot closer to 
the date.  
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Careers & Pathways  



Calendar  2021 

Term 1     Semester 1 - 2021 

April Thurs 1 End of Term—2.00pm Dismissal 

Term 2     Semester 1 - 2021 

April Mon 19 School Resumes 

 Thurs 22 SSV Swimming 

 Mon 26 Year 10 Art Excursion—Bendigo Gallery 

May Mon 3 House Cross Country pm 

 Wed 5 Black Ranges Cross Country—St. Arnaud 

 Fri 7 Year 9-12 John Maher—Road Safety Presentation 

 Tues 11-13 NAPLAN 

 Wed 12 Year 11 Fit 2 Drive 

 Fri 14 NCD Cross Country—St. Arnaud 

 Mon-Tues 24-25 Year 11/12 OED  Excursion—Torquay 

June Tues 1 LMR Cross Country 

 7-11 Mon-Fri Year 9—11 Exams 

 9 Wed GAT 

 14 Mon QUEENS BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY 

 15-18 Tues-Fri Year 8 Rubicon Camp 

 18 Fri Year 9 Try a VET Day NCTTC 

 26 Fri Last Day of Term  

Breakfast Program 
 
As part of the Community Policing Program  two 
local St. Arnaud Police members and three from 
the Wimmera Region attended our Breakfast Pro-
gram this week. 
 
The Police will be regular helpers with the program, 
hoping to come fortnightly to help and meet with 
the students. 


